






 

 

 

Auditor General’s report and audit opinion 
I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 
March 2023 of Llandough Community Council. My audit has been conducted on 
behalf of the Auditor General for Wales and in accordance with the requirements of 
the Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004 and guidance issued by the Auditor General for 
Wales. 

Audit opinion: Unqualified 

On the basis of my audit, in my opinion no matters have come to my attention to give 
cause for concern that, in any material respect, the information reported in this 
Annual Return: 

• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislative and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure 

economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources. 

Other matters and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters which do not affect my audit 
opinion but which should be considered by the Council: 

Administration of Clerk’s Allowances 

In accordance with the Clerk’s contract of employment, the Council pays the Clerk a 
round sum allowance for use of his home as the Council’s office. For tax purposes, 
this is reported to HMRC as a benefit in kind and therefore is subject to tax. However, 
as the allowance is paid in the form of money, HMRC guidance states that such 
payments should be administered via PAYE. 

We recommend that the Council should consider whether the Clerks allowances 
should be administered via PAYE rather than as Benefits in Kind. 

There are no further matters I wish to draw to the Council’s attention. 

 

 
Deryck Evans, Audit Manager, Audit Wales 
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date 22/04/2024 






	Llandough Unqualified - not signed.pdf
	Auditor General’s report and audit opinion

	Llandough CC 2022-23.pdf

